December 2006

Another year has passed by and at the beginning of this month we will be having our 2nd anniversary in the 2 churches here.  This year has been a year of truly seeing the hand of God over our church.  We have had many great conferences and activities, but most of all have seen great victories in the Lord’s work.  We have had the privilege to see many souls saved in the churches and ministries that God has given here.  Both the Lighthouse Baptist Church as well as the Grace Baptist Church has seen spiritual and numerical growth.  Ministries have been added and great things have happened.  A good number has been added to our church family, including not only Argentines, but many other nationalities such as Paraguay, Peru, Bolivia, Brazil, Ecuador, Honduras, Mexico, and the Ukraine. What a blessing to have a part in His work!
The Macedonia Baptist Seminary has grown and finished its second year.  Many young men and women are studying full time throughout the week to serve God and be effective in our part of evangelizing the world.  Please continue to pray as we go forward!
God is blessing in the jail ministry.  One of the young men of our church who works as a dentist in a jail has won many people to the Lord and now with authorization from the jail, we are able to enter in to hold services for the prisoners.  After several months working in one section of the jail, one of the eight “prison houses” that has 46 prisoners, was given to us to be called the “Christian dorm”.  Months later, God began to work more and another dorm of 64 prisoners was authorized to be called a “Christian dorm”.  This past month one of the prisoners, a supervisor of this dorm, was released after 18 years of confinement.  We are now helping him grow as he is coming to church on Sundays.  We pray many more will be saved and grow to serve the Lord!
Just recently God gave me the privilege to help in a unique family situation.  One of our church member’s family was having many marital problems and crucial decisions were going to be made.  God opened the door for me to go to their house and visit and at the end of our conversation both the husband and wife bowed their heads and asked the Lord to come into their hearts.  Another family won to Christ for our Lord!  Praise the Lord for His continual blessings and great work here in Argentina! 
As many of you know, several months ago the Grace Baptist Church of Quilmes had to give up the building we were meeting in and are now in the transition of looking for a new place to go.  The Lighthouse Baptist Church of La Plata will be finishing the contract in February and will be having to move.  Without a doubt, God has done great things in our church until now and we know the greatest is ahead of us.  We ask that you help us pray for the building situation and when the Lord sees fit, that we can purchase a building of our own.

We would like to take a moment and invite you to come and see what the Lord is doing as a result of your prayers and support.  You can contact us at bush@reachingall.com and we are sure that your trip will be a great blessing and encouragement.
Here to Serve,

Jeff and Mindy Bush and family

